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MEMORANDUM

FOR

THRU

FROM

The Regional Executive Director 
DENR MIMAROPA
1515 DENR By the Bay Building, Roxas Blvd. 
Barangay 668, Ermita, Manila

The Assistant Regional Director for 
Technical Services

The Provincial Environment and 
Natural Resources Officer

SUBJECT ACTIVITY REPORT ON CONDUCTED 4th QUARTER 
WATERBIRDS ASSESSMENT AT SNAKE ISLAND NCMCR ON 
OCTOBER 25-26, 2022

Forwarded is the memorandum dated April 25, 2022 of CDS Chief Rhodora B. Ubani 
along with the subject report of Data Manager Julius F. Landrito of Snake Island NCMCR.

As per report, the activity was conducted on October 25-26, 2022 in partnership with 
City ENRO, CENRO PPC, BMB and ERDB technical personnel. During the two (2) days 
assessment, thirty (30) bird species were observed, nineteen (19) of which are waterbirds with 
a total of two hundred eight-nine (289) individuals recorded and eleven (11) forest birds with 
a total of nineteen (19) individuals counted.

This report will serve as the Means of Verification (MoV) for Snake Island NCMCR 
CY 2022 activities. Attached herewith is the activity report with photo documentation.

For information and record.
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